
 

 

Town of Groton 

Select Board Work Session Minutes 

March 8, 2022 

 

In attendance: John Rescigno, Tony Albert, Ron Madan and Sara Smith (Administrative Assistant - AA) 

 

John called the meeting to order at 3:00pm. 
 
Road Postings/Waiver 
Tony stated that Jay Matthews stopped him Sunday and wanted permission to move his skidder from 
Old Rumney Road down the road. He couldn’t do it over the weekend. Bubba didn’t want to make the 
decision. The Select Board said that as long as he does it later this week, first thing in the morning, he 
should be fine because we will be having cold temps at night.  
 
Sara also mentioned that another resident contacted her about a waiver for the road bans. She told him 
to contact the state first since they would be travelling the state roads first and if the state issues a 
waiver to let us know and we usually follow what the State does. The Select Board agreed he would 
have to go to the State first and let us know but they think a truck to deliver a stove should be under the 
weight limits. 
 
Budget items 
Sara mentioned that she drafted the amendment to the budget which is Warrant Article 3. This was due 
to having to amendment the Fire/Ambulance Budget from $103,104 to $110,604 due to the Hebron 
Contracted Services increasing from $74,500 to $82,000 which increased the overall operating budget 
from $799,585 to $807,085. 
 
John motioned to go into non-public session pursuant to RSA 91-A:3 II (c) and (d) at 3:15pm, Tony 2nd, 
so voted. 
John motioned to return to public session at 3:30pm, Tony 2nd, so voted.  
John motioned to seal the non-public minutes, Tony 2nd, so voted. 
 
Having no other business to conduct, John motioned to adjourn at 3:31pm, Tony 2nd, so voted. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Sara Smith 
Administrative Assistant 


